
PAGE  
SIDEWALK COMMITTEE
  
Page 3 of 3                                                                                              

December 11, 2012

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, DECEMBER 11, 2012 IN THE LOBBY CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:02 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Mary Beth Zinn, Russ Matika, Craig Cowper, Phil Lauwers, Susan Rohall
Members Absent:
Stuart Jason (excused), Paul Viar (excused)
Also Present:
Tina Vaglica, Township Engineer 


Ray Purczynski, 51784 Churchill

Tom Plotkowski, 6544 Montgomery

Patrick Connelly, 6258 Thorneycroft


Dave Sobetski, 51785 Churchill

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Matika, supported by Zinn, to approve the minutes of the November 13, 2012 meeting as submitted. 
Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR

Several visitors were in attendance regarding the Monfort Elementary, Montgomery Road project.  Discussion followed under Old Business.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
Ms. Vaglica stated that the Mound Road bridge has been preordered.  
Mr. Cowper mentioned that our budget for 2013 is $200,000; 2012 was $400,00 and will be reabsorbed back into the Township.  

Mr. Matika questioned whether the cost of the bridge will come out of this year’s or next year’s budget.  Mr. Cowper mentioned that the $35,000 down payment will come out of this year’s budget.  We will do this in two different processes; one bid project for the bridge and the sidewalk project will be separate.
Ms. Vaglica stated that along with the Mound Road sidewalk project we will also bid the 24 Mile/ Aurora Park project, and the Auburn Road project.  We would also like to add an easement that we obtained for 13081 22 Mile Road.  

Mr. Cowper questioned if the top two projects (Dequindre Rd.) on the Priority List were taken off.  Ms. Vaglica stated he is correct; they were part of the trail.   Mr. Cowper will take them off the final Priority List.
TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT
Mr. Wynn was not present.

OLD BUSINESS
Monfort Elementary, Montgomery Road Project
Mr. Cowper stated that discussion will follow regarding the Monfort Elementary sidewalk project.  The project has been discussed for the last several months.

Mr. Cowper mentioned that two committee members recently visited and evaluated the neighborhood.

The following residents spoke against the proposed sidewalk project stating the following reasons:

Ray Purczynski
· Plows a path in Winter making walking easier for children

· Noted a significant decrease over the years in number of students walking.  Currently -
· AM = 2

· PM = 6-8

· Several years ago school stopped posting a safety patrol student to assist the students due to decrease in numbers

· Will create a hazard especially in the winter months with slippery conditions.

· Negative impact on the uniqueness and desirability of the subdivision

· Lose massive greenbelt with a result in negative impact on property values

· Affect the longevity of the 15+ mature trees where the sidewalks will be positioned
Tom Plotkowski

· Agrees with statements of Mr. Purczynski

· Done some measurements and sidewalks will go through the middle of his property

· Currently provides a path for the children and the numbers are very small

Patrick Connelly

· Traffic problem not a sidewalk problem

· School needs to reconfigure the entranceway; same for busses and parents.  Conflicts with traffic backing up down Montgomery almost to Mound.

Dave Sobetski

· Agrees with statements of his neighbors

· Has a daughter who walks to Monfort

· Plowed a path for fifteen years

· The four houses involved will look odd and will stand out from the others

Mr. Cowper closed the public comment section of the meeting.  The committee will now be able to ask questions, of the residents if they have any.  He further commented that the committee normally focuses on highways and main streets.  This is unique to this committee.  It came as a suggestion by another resident who was recommended by Utica Schools to contact the Township.  

A lengthy discussion was held among the committee members.  

This item will be added to next month’s agenda for further discussion. 
2013 Master Project List Review
Mr. Cowper mentioned that next month we will go over the Priority List in detail with Ms. Vaglica and decide which items to go out to bid for in 2013.
NEW BUSINESS

No “New Business” to discuss.
CORRESPONDENCE

Mr. Cowper stated the only correspondence he received was an administrative variance request for sidewalks on lot 139, Huntington Park No. 3.  This came from the Building Department to notify the Sidewalk Committee that a variance was requested.
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION by Zinn, supported by Lauwers, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 6:06 p.m.

                                                             __________________________________

                              


   Craig Cowper, Chairman
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